GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

24th September 2015
MINUTES
Present :

Dr Rito Ray



Dr Adeela Qasim




Karen Bates



Malcolm Brown 
Apologies :

P Cox



G Stafford

Virtual Members :
The Shires School




Diana White




Chloe Rayson




James Close



Ray Dennis
	
	ACTION

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record


	

	Text Message Service
This was discussed at the last meeting, as the service was due to be discontinued due to lack of funding, however, South West Lincolnshire CCG has now agreed to continue to fund this service until further notice.
Mr Brown did explain that you can’t always get a good enough signal on a mobile phone in Castle Bytham to be able to receive the text messages.  It was suggested that these could possibly be sent to the home phone.  Karen/Gill to investigate to see if this would incur any charges for the patient.


	KB/GS


	Patient Council
Following on from the discussion with Diane Hansen from the local CCG regarding the patient council, unfortunately Mr Brown cannot attend the first meeting.  An email was sent out to all PPG members, however, there were no other volunteers, therefore we will not be represented at the first meeting.  The next meeting will be in January (date to be confirmed) at Grantham.

	

	Leaflet Drop Update

New leaflets have been designed and have now been delivered to approximately half of the practice area.  These will continue to be delivered over the next few months.  (see copy of leaflet attached)

	

	Castle Bytham Driveway

The tarmacked area on the driveway entrance at Castle Bytham will be resurfaced in the next 4-6 weeks.  A definite date will be confirmed in the next 2 weeks.  Letters to be sent to neighbouring houses, details/dates added to information screens and posters for patient information.

There will only be pedestrian access during the time the works are being carried out.  It has been decided that the best day for this to take place would be a Wednesday.  The doctor on duty will hold his consultations at Corby Glen for that day.  However, the surgery will be open for collection of prescriptions only.


	KB/GS

	Quarry Update

Dr Ray has received an update that the new proposal put forward no longer contains a medical centre.  Mr Brown said that he had also heard that the proposal for 88 houses had been declined by the parish council.

	

	DNA Appointments Update

Since sending the letters out the rate for appointments not attended for GP’s has definitely dropped (see attached chart).

However, Dr Ray did explain that we had had a few complaints from patients after receiving the letters.  One was for a patient who had two appointments booked with the nurse, however, the nurse told him that he no longer required the 2nd appointment.  This appointment had not been cancelled by the surgery and the patient assumed it had been cancelled by the nurse.  

Mr Brown suggested that in these instances, maybe the clinicians should tell the patients to cancel any ‘related appointments’ so that the responsibility is given to the patient to ensure the appointment is cancelled.


	

	Any Other Business

	

	Date and time of next Meeting

The date and time of the next meeting is Tuesday 15th December 2015 at Corby Glen surgery.   
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